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Mister President,
The Philippines warmly welcomes the distinguished delegation of Switzerland. 

We are pleased to note that Switzerland has ratified a number of international and regional human rights conventions, including ILO Convention 189, and that the Swiss government is continuing review efforts towards the withdrawal of reservations made on ratified conventions.
My delegation remains seriously concerned that violence against women and domestic violence are yet to be fully addressed in Switzerland and we welcome new legislations in this regard. The Philippines is concerned that migrant women are forced to remain in abusive marriages for fear of losing their Swiss residency permit.  
Mister President, 

We regret that the Swiss parliament has failed to adopt a comprehensive anti-discrimination law, which would have been important in light of racist and xenophobic rhetoric promoted by certain Swiss political parties.  
We recommend that Switzerland:

1. Reconsider ratification of the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and their Families;
2. Establish an NHRI that is compliant with the Paris Principle; and,
3. Continue programs to eradicate domestic violence and violence against women. 

Mister President, the Philippines wishes Switzerland all success on its UPR. 
